Last year’s Services Fair in the King’s Hall not only gave staff the opportunity to show how positively we respond to challenges, but also gave recognition for some of the excellent work done across a range of areas.

Plans for a Social Services Quality Challenge are currently being finalised by the Departmental Representative Group (DRG). The group is looking forward to offering teams and services departmentally the opportunity to share their achievements either through a display, presentation, or whatever they think is appropriate.

It is anticipated that there will be three main categories for awards. Firstly, nominations will be welcome from teams, regardless of their function. They will be able to demonstrate their vision and aims for the future, and also show how they contribute to meeting the social care needs of the city. 

Secondly, the event will be a chance for individual services and initiatives to explain some of the valuable work they do. This may be for example those working in the community with hard to reach groups, or in partnership with other agencies.

DRG are also keen that we recognise the many achievements of individual service users. For this reason the third and final award will be for those who make the work of the department worthwhile. Those of us who work with service users directly see first hand the progress that many make, and the Quality Challenge is as much a celebration of this as of the work Social Services does itself.

Entrants can be self-nominated or put forward by those who value their contribution. It is expected that the day will be held in June with an entry-submission deadline of late March. So while nothing has been formally decided, it’s not too soon to start planning. Remember, we are seeking to reward all achievements, however big or small.

So, keep an eye out for entry forms, and watch this space.







